
Change in Music Staff Leadership 

Donna Fast has resigned as our organist and Director of Music at the end of 2020. Donna has served in our 
church music ministry since 2006. 

We urge our members to send letters or cards to Donna to express your gratitude for her ministry in our 
church. It’s been a long and impressive contribution. Because of the pace of this change, we are negotiating 
with someone to come as Interim director of music and organist hopefully by the second Sunday of 
January. 

The actual search for a permanent replacement will be done by the members of the incoming Worship and 
Music Committee and the pastors. A recommendation will be made to the Executive Council who will 
approve the selection. The search for director and organist will follow the church’s bylaws, which are fairly 
specific. 

We anticipate that the search could take around six months, or, until the end of the pandemic/zoom 
period. If all goes as hoped, we should begin our chancel choir and handbell choirs in August 2021. 

Please keep everyone involved in your prayers as we anticipate this music leadership transition. May it be a 
blessed new year for all of us! And please keep Donna and Ken in your prayers during this transition. 
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We gave $490.00 in the November Communion Offering in support of asylum 
seekers living in temporary quarters outside their countries of origin. 

RED BRIDGE FOOD PANTRY 

The collection and drop off of non-perishable donations for the Red Bridge Food Pantry continues to be 
temporarily suspended due to the Coronavirus. 

In lieu of non-perishable donations, we will gladly accept monetary donations.   

Checks should be made payable to:  First Baptist Church of Kansas City with ñRed Bridge Food Pantryò 
noted on the ñMemoò line.  Checks can be dropped off or mailed to the church at:                            
                       100 W Red Bridge Rd, Kansas City MO 64114. 

Food Pantry Activity Dates for August 

January 4 Monday – Restocking Day:  CANCELLED 

January 13 Wednesday – Deadline to Request Food  

If you know of a family in need of food assistance, have them call the Food Pantry Line (913-313-0250) any-
time BEFORE 6 p.m. on Wed., January 13.  They will need to provide the requested information and a phone 
number.  

January 15 Friday, 1:15-3:15 p.m. – Fill Food Pantry Orders 

January 16 Saturday, 9:00-11:00 a.m. – Distribute Food Pantry Orders 

If there are any questions, please call Dina Giesler, coordinator for the Food Pantry, at 816.665.5301. 



 

 
WE PRAY FORΧ 
• Sherry Mustapha who is now a patient at Carondolet Care Center still recovering from covid-18 and Jerry 
Mustapha who is home regaining strength. 
• Pat Logan, at home, making progress in recovering from a stroke 
Cheryl Twigg, making strong progress in recovery from her back surgery 
• Patty Van at home 
• Kathy Raines Booth, Carole Raines’ daughter, undergoing immunotherapy treatments. 
• Carole Raines settled into her new home in North Carolina. 
• Valerie Carroll, daughter of Bill and Christine Rinck, in serious health decline in Ireland 
• Terri Freeman, whose brother, Preston, in a nursing center that has been overwhelmed with covid-19. 
• Debbie Ebright experiencing serious back pain and asks for our prayers 
• Sue Hansen on-going mobility issues. 
• Kathy Hinton who was recently hospitalized, but now home. 
• Krista Ramirez and family in transition 
• Sandi Leonard’s stepmother, Myra Lancaster, is being treated for cancer. Sandi would like to shower her with 
 cards to keep up her spirits and those of Sandi's father who is Myra's caretaker. If you'd like to send a 
 card, address it to Myra Lancaster, 210 W 41st St, Sand Springs, OK 74063  
 

WE GIVE THANKS FORΧ 
¶ Dawn Kirton and Yvonne Walker for decorating the sanctuary for the Christmas season. 
¶ All the volunteers and leaders who put together a wonderful 2020 Living Nativity! 

 
WE REJOICE WITHΧ 
¶ Dear Saints, 
 Thank you so much for your love gifts, cards, good wishes and most certainly your prayers during my  
 COVID-19 experience. This is quite a journey...I am out of the woods, however this virus has a long tail 
 and I have a way to go yet. God Bless You and please continue to keep me in your prayers!                        
            - Melba McIntosh 

WE SHARE OUR LONG-TERM PRAYER FORΧ 
JoAnn Gardner — Roberta Stevenson — Randal Palmer — Cosette Kelly  
 

WE SHARE OUR PRAYER FOR THOSE FAR AWAYΧ 
Kathleen Brown — Maybelle Logan — Geraldine Raines — Bobbie Matson — Joy Yonga Choi—Justin Prigel 
(military in South Korea)  

TUESDAY CONGREGATIONAL CHECK-IN AND BIBLE STUDY 
We will continue to study of The Gospel of Luke online via Zoom! We start by checking in to make sure 
everyone is doing well, and then begin the Bible Study shortly after. Tuesday mornings from 10 – 11 am. Each 
week, the zoom link to this Dialogue and Bible study will be sent to the congregation so you can link in. 

Method 1 – Video and Audio by Smartphone/Tablet/PC 

1.  Go to https://us02web.zoom.us/j/555892911?

pwd=SFNmQUIvT0tRaHlDaVYrN3l5bzJVQT09 

2.   Meeting ID: 555 892 911 

3.   Password: 1 

Method 2 – Audio ONLY 

1.   Call 312.626.6799 

2.   Meeting ID: 555 892 911 

3.   Password: 1 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/555892911?pwd=SFNmQUIvT0tRaHlDaVYrN3l5bzJVQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/555892911?pwd=SFNmQUIvT0tRaHlDaVYrN3l5bzJVQT09


YOUNG ADULT HANGOUT 

Gathering of FBC’s young adults to catch up and do a devotional. We meet via Zoom on Saturday evenings at 
8pm. Contact Pastor Dezo at 785.424.5779 for the Zoom link if you are interested.  

SUNDAY JOURNEYS BIBLE STUDY  
On Sundays we meet via Zoom at 9:30am. A rotation of teachers will be teaching this interactive class weekly 
using the Judson Quarterly, ‘Journeys.’ Call the church office if you would like the new winter quarterly 
mailed to you. 

Method 1 – Video and Audio by Smartphone/Tablet/PC 
1.       Go to https://us02web.zoom.us/j/577204654?
pwd=SHAzL1kwTmcyYm1PdkdzNVNLNUZ6dz09  
2.       Meeting ID: 577 204 654 
3.       Password: 1 

Method 2 – Audio ONLY 
1.       Call 312.626.6799 
2.       Meeting ID: 577 204 654 
3.       Password: 1 

The Pastors and staff of FBC wish you a very Happy New Year! May God’s richest blessings 
pour out upon you and yours in this new year. 

For those who are reading this newsletter online, we ask that you please forgive the briefness 

of it. Due to the pandemic, the congregation is unable to gather together for their annual 

meeting at this time. However, the Pastorate and Executive Board still wanted the 

congregation to see the projected budget and determined it is best suited to do so in this 

newsletter. Due to the sensitive nature of financial records, it was determined to only send 

this newsletter to those who are current FBC Members. Thank you for your understanding as 

we all look for ways to continue about our necessary tasks amongst these different times and 

we look forward to continuing with our regular newsletter in February 2021! 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/577204654?pwd=SHAzL1kwTmcyYm1PdkdzNVNLNUZ6dz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/577204654?pwd=SHAzL1kwTmcyYm1PdkdzNVNLNUZ6dz09
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January Birthdays 
Spruce Owens            03 
Nicholas Ferguson            04 
JoAnn Gardner            07 
Sherry Mustapha            13 
Margaret (Peg) Morgan 16 
Anita Ziegler                       16 
Christopher (Kit) Leonard   18 
Jim Dingwerth   20 
Lynette Adkins   22 
Leonard Barbee   31 

Website:  www.fbckcmo.net 
 

TO WATCH OUR WORSHIP SERVICE LIVE AT 10:50AM ON FACEBOOK GO TO 
 https://www.facebook.com/fbckc/   

TO WATCH IT ON THE CHURCHΩS WEBSITE GO TO  
http://fbckcmo.net/worship-services  

 

The streaming service on our website will be online at 1:00 p.m. 

UPCOMING ONLINE WORSHIP SCHEDULE  

— January Worship and Preaching Series 10:50 a.m. LIVE on Facebook  
or 1:00 p.m. on our website — 
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¦ Sunday, January 10: ñChallenge can Make Us Strongò  
¶ How experiences of challenge can actually make us stronger 

¶ 1 Cor. 14:1-6; Dr. Stephen Jones, preaching 

 

¦ Sunday, January 17: Martin Luther King, Jr. Sunday  
¶ Many are frightened of diversity. They believe that sameness makes us 
strong. Actually, diversity is what makes us strong. 

¶ 1 Cor. 12:12-27; Rev. Dezo Schreiner, preaching 
 

¦ Sunday, January 24: ñGenerosity Can Make Us Strongò 
¶ Generosity, compassion, can make us stronger 

¶ 2 Cor. 6-12; Dr. Stephen Jones, preaching 
 

¦ Sunday, January 31: ñVulnerability Can Make Us Strongò  
¶ Steeling ourselves against adversity is often a display of weakness. 
Showing our vulnerability can make us strong! 

¶  2 Cor 4:7-12; Rev. Dezo Schreiner, preaching 

http://www.fbckcmo.net
https://www.facebook.com/fbckc/
http://fbckcmo.net/worship-services

